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This was not requested for this inspection year, however, the service had completed their own self evaluation.
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Regular preparation groups were held for prospective applicants, and feedback to the service demonstrated that
these were valued by those who had attended. Foster carers informed us that adult children living within their
family homes had also been invited to attend these groups. This had been very beneficial in terms of their
understanding about what was required to help support vulnerable and traumatised children.

Assessments we examined during the Inspection were of a very good quality. Form F's (The assessment tool
used to assess prospective foster carers). They were well written, evaluative and considered in their conclusions.
All necessary statutory checks were carried out to ensure the safety of children. Second opinion visits were
always carried out to discuss any vulnerability highlighted and ensure all information had been covered. This
meeting also allowed potential foster carers to give feedback on the assessment process directly to managers.
We were pleased to hear from managers that there were regular meetings with the assessors to ensure
continuity of report writing and sustain good practice.

Transitions for children moving from residential care to foster care were sensitively planned and co-ordinated for
two of the cases we examined. The approach taken was child-centred, with all key individuals involved including
a strong input from the young people themselves. We were pleased to hear that some foster carers took on a
befriending role initially with the young person, and this was prior to being formally matched. This type of
activity enables bonds to be established, integration into the local community and for young people to move
gradually and at a pace that will best suit their needs.

Support offered to carers to help them carry out their role effectively was very good. This included receiving
appropriate and good quality training, and being provided with a high level of contact from individual workers
and key workers through home visits along with a range of well-functioning group support. Carers provided us
with examples where staff and management had gone 'above and beyond' their role to sustain placements and
offer additional services including psychological input when required. The commitment and motivation of staff
remained a key strength, and it was evident that the good outcomes we identified for children and young people
were linked to the high level of support provided to foster carers.

Staff described being supported by the management team and valued the rights based and child-centred
approach promoted. Regular supervision took place where operational tasks alongside their professional
development were discussed. Staff members were given opportunities to attend relevant quality training
including conferences and post graduate courses. These learning opportunities for both staff and managers
provided a sound theoretical base for their work. The management continued to be extremely proactive when
researching best practice and where relevant integrL e ractice aj`9£rÐ:ò£Pí£:ì°
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Environment Not assessed
Staffing 5 - Very good
Management and leadership Not assessed

22 Sep 2008 Announced Care and support 4 - Good
Environment Not assessed
Staffing 5 - Very good
Management and leadership 4 - Good
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